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FIRST-EVER
Ministers Training
at a District Level
was conducted by
Bible School staff.
Thank You Partners

for supporting us!

FIRST-EVER Ladies Conference held in this new partially-completed conference center. Sister
Denee Richardson came with her son (Madison) and ministered with Sister Janporn Fudala interpreting.

Here are the tracts! And down the street they go. Brave young girls witnessing.

FIRST-EVER “door-knocking” experience for young
people from multi-church evangelism teaching in Udon.

FIRST-EVER time
my SFC car became
stuck in a rice paddy –
(The driver was greatly
encouraged to donate
towards a much better
road for the church!)

Missionary Ed Simmons and I answer graduates’ questions.

FIRST-EVER Bible School Retreat brought graduates
to the school for spiritual refreshing, study, bonding to
one another, encouragement, Q&A, fun, and . . . FOOD!

BIBLE ANSWER TEAM


